SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM

Minutes of a Meeting of the Sandy Community Liaison Forum held on Monday 4th October 2004 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 pm.

PRESENT




District Cllr P N Aldis (Mid Bedfordshire District Council)

 - (Chairman)




Cllr M Pettitt (Sandy Town Council)

Cllr M McMurdo (Sandy Town Council - substitute for Cllr

Osborne)

County Cllr P Blaine  (Bedfordshire County Council)

District Cllr A Gammell (Mid Bedfordshire District Council) 

Mr G Alderson (Mid Bedfordshire District Council)

Ms L Willis (Beds Heartlands Primary Care Trust)

1.  APOLOGIES for absence were received from Cllr C Osborne (Sandy Town Council) and Mrs J Blair (Bedfordshire County Council).
2.  DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS

a) Prejudicial

There were none.

b) Personal

There were none.


2(a)  WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed Ms Linda Willis the Associate Director of Health Promotion, Beds Heartland Primary Care Trust and thanked her for being present.

3.  MINUTES 


The Minutes of the Meeting of the Forum held on Monday 14th June 2004 and which had been previously circulated, were received, approved and signed as a correct record.

4.  MATTERS ARISING

The Chairman said that there were in fact two matters on which he would wish to advise members of the current situation.

4.  MATTERS ARISING (CONTD)

(a)  List of Community Groups in Sandy

Work had started on this list but was unfortunately not proceeding as speedily as was hoped.  The situation was noted.

(b)  Grant to Ivel Stroke Club 

The Chairman reported that he had seen the Accounts for the Club and had been satisfied as to the content.  On that basis he had as minuted authorised the Grant of £250.00 which had been sent on 12th July 2004 and acknowledged by the Club.

The situation was noted.


There were no further matters arising.

5.  STATISTICAL DATA – CONCERNING LIFE IN SANDY

Mr Alderson had submitted information directly to members of the Forum on 9th August 2004.

He spoke on the data that he had produced and in particular the Summary of Neighbourhood Information on Page 1 of his report.

This page was in some respects a summary of the major problems confronting Sandy and the question was what could this Forum do to assist with any of these.

· Lack of defined meeting places for young people
· Shortage of smaller affordable homes
· Lack of a central civic focal point for community events
· Gap in sports facilities provision, notably a fitness/training suite
· Maintaining educational standard against the growing number of pupils
· Provision of safe, inexpensive transport links
· Access to tertiary education
· The level of deprivation compared to the rest of the district in parts of the former ward of Sandy All Saints (no longer a ward, Sandy is now divided into Ivel and Pinnacle wards)

The Chairman asked about the proposed cross organisation "Quality of Life Day" that had been proposed for one particular estate in the town.  Had any progress been made with this?  Mr Alderson said that District Council Officers and the Police were still very keen on promoting this activity.  However the funding that was available meant that it would have to be orientated around Anti Social Behaviour even if other elements such as the environment, health, anti-smoking were brought into the list of activities proposed.

5.  STATISTICAL DATA – CONCERNING LIFE IN SANDY (CONTD)

A recent meeting had felt that there needed to be more consultation with residents over anti social behaviour issues and other aspects that they would wish to raise before finalising plans for the day.

This consultation would probably be undertaken by Aragon Housing through their tenant lists.

The Chairman also suggested use of the new Quarterly Newsletter issued by Sandy Town Council. 

There was some discussion over the lack of defined meeting places for young people and if the provision of youth shelters was likely to assist with this.

Ms Willis outlined the concept of Children's Centres based on local Lower Schools and the positive involvement that they could bring on a whole raft of local issues.

Further central government funding had been announced for 2006 onwards and it was possible that a bid could be made on behalf of Sandy if one of the Lower Schools were able to provide the accommodation necessary.  Members expressed interest in this concept and asked Ms Willis to provide further information in due course.

It was felt that the proposed Community Day held the key to any involvement of the Forum in the issues now raised and Mr Alderson was asked to take note of the support of the Community Liaison Forum to future meetings of the officer group considering this matter.

6.  PRIMARY HEALTHCARE TRUST – MEDICAL SERVICE PROVISION IN SANDY

The Chairman welcomed Ms Willis.  Ms Willis spoke of the role of the Bedfordshire Heartlands Primary Care Trust which had come into existence when the former Health Authority was wound up.  The Trust dealt with health in its broadest sense including disability, allowances, benefits, education etc in addition to the more well known functions of GP's, dentists, pharmacies etc.

The Trust also had responsibility to identify areas with relatively high rates of people who die prematurely or whose quality of life is impaired by poor health, or who are disabled.

She identified as an example that male members of the traveller community had a life expectancy of only 56 years compared to other sectors of society.

 6.  PRIMARY HEALTHCARE TRUST – MEDICAL SERVICE PROVISION IN SANDY (CONTD)

According to the statistics that were available Sandy Pinnacle was in the top six wards in the county of claimants claiming Disability Living Allowance.

In 2002 it was a similar situation in respect of Incapacity Benefit Claims.

Overall the ward was in the worst third of Super Output Areas for the whole country.

The main determinants of health include agriculture and food production, education, work, living conditions, unemployment, water and sanitation, health care services and housing, all of these could influence on individuals health.

Individual Life Style Factors that could similarly have an influence were smoking, diet and nutrition, physical activity, substance misuse and sexual health.

It therefore followed that all of those things had to be taken into account when formulating proposals for PCT services and initiatives in Sandy.  A current range of such initiatives included:

· Healthcare Services (GP's, health visitors, district nurses, school nurses, physiotherapy etc).

· Partnership Working (healthy living initiative, healthy schools, GP exercise referral etc)

· Community Development (older people and vulnerable families)

· Falls prevention (Quince Court)

Further developments that were being considered were:

· Traveller initiatives

· Special Needs health visitors

· Partnership projects

· Weight management

· Chronic disease management

· Affordable warmth scheme

· Anti smoking education and measures

Ms Willis said that it was now thought that many of the health issues in a family were related to smoking, particularly when smoking actually took place within the home.  This seemed to lead to many other socio and economic problems within that unit and which eventually had an effect on health.

6.  PRIMARY HEALTHCARE TRUST – MEDICAL SERVICE PROVISION IN SANDY (CONTD)


The Trust were currently looking at several schemes to encourage people to stop smoking and perhaps the most, exciting of these was the promotion of smoke free houses with bronze, silver and gold awards for different levels of success.

She wondered if this could be promoted in Sandy in connection with the proposed Community Day.

Ms Willis gave further information on this scheme and in particular how it had worked in Yorkshire.  

The Forum felt that this was a very worthwhile type of project and should perhaps be tried in Sandy.  Ms Willis said that she would give this further consideration although it would obviously be easier to manage if it were organised in conjunction with a Childrens Centre, as discussed earlier.

Cllr McMurdo asked if there were any plans to extend the current Health Centre onto the adjacent vacant site.  Ms Willis said that she was aware that this had been investigated but was not actually sure of the current position.  She believed that the Trust had agreed that a new purpose built Centre would be preferable incorporating a wider range of services than were currently being provided.

Ms Willis was thanked for her most interesting and enlightening presentation.

7.  GRANT AIDING CRITERIA OR FRAMEWORK


Members considered a copy of a Criteria and Application Form that was currently in use at Leighton Linslade.  There was full discussion as to whether the Forum would consider applications from individuals and it was finally agreed that as at Leighton Linslade, they would not.  A number of minor textural and layout changes were made to the copy form and it was

RESOLVED:  That after final modification, and with the approval of the Chairman, these be adopted as the criteria and Application Forms for Grants from the Sandy Community Liaison Forum.

8.  SANDY HEALTHCHECK – IMPLEMENTATION 

Cllr Aldis said that the Environment and Leisure (ELF) Focus Group was still meeting.  They had recently commissioned a survey of all of the Open Spaces in Sandy.

8.  SANDY HEALTHCHECK – IMPLEMENTATION (CONTD)

This report was expected shortly and would identify where the open spaces could be improved by additional planting, trees etc.

Any recommendations would go the Town Council for consideration.

A possible sculpture trail was also being investigated but further work was needed on both the detail and the funding issues.

Progress with S.A.N.D.Y. Ltd was slow and tortuous.  The model Articles and Memorandum sent by the Charity Commission turned out to be the wrong ones.  A complete new set had to be obtained and are being completed.

Because of these further delays the next meeting of the Board had had to be delayed by two weeks.  At this meeting it was hoped that the new documents would be finalised and some time would be spent considering the appointment of the Town Manager/Project Officer.

Unfortunately due to ill health the Director responsible for the financial affairs of the Company had now resigned.

The report was noted.

9.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 7th February 2005 at 7.30pm in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds.
6
6

